
 The Turner Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, September 16, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. at 

the Turner County Courthouse Annex Building for a called “advertised” meeting with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Hudgins and McCard all present for the meeting.  

Commissioner Hall was not present.  Staff present were Mary J. Wynn, County Manager, Latrice 

Wilson, Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney.  Others present were Sheriff Andy Hester, 

Chief Deputy Charles Dean, Janet Winter, Election Superintendent, Jason Lawson, E911/ EMA 

Director and Nick Denham.  

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Commissioner Calhoun gave the invocation. 

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Hudgins to continue with 

the addition to the Sheriff’s Office and new construction of E-911 to be funded over the two year 

budgets: FY 2014-2015 ($376,137) and FY 2015-2016 ($957,381), motion passed, with 

Commissioners Calhoun, Hudgins and McCard all voting in favor of the motion.  Commissioner 

Burgess opposed the motion. 

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Hudgins to accept bid 

from Southern Environmental Services, Inc. in the amount of $29,490.00 for lead-base paint 

abatement at the Courthouse, motion passed, with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Hudgins 

and McCard all voting in favor of the motion. 

 Motion by Commissioner Hudgins to adjourn the meeting at 6:26 p.m. 

 

___________________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: ______________________________  

            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk  

 


